STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (SCA)

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD

September 20, 2012

I.  Attendance.  The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:00 p.m., September 20, 2012 at the StoneBridge Swim and Tennis office.  The following Directors, officers, and guests were present: 


a.  Randy Hall, President


b.  Kay Cason, Vice President


c.  Matt Sawrie, Secretary-Treasurer


d.  Clay Crenshaw, Director


e.  Jamie Howell, Director


f.  Jason Smith, Swim and Tennis


g.  Art Schuldt, Architectural Review Authority


h.  Resident - 217 Bridgepoint Circle, StoneBridge SCA Member  

II.  Special Session.  The home owner residing at 217 Bridgepoint Circle addressed the Board to request that the SCA replace the privacy fence across the rear of his lot.  The resident's contention that the Community Association is responsible for the upkeep of the fence was acknowledged by the Board in Executive Session and the Director instructed Randy to send the resident a written offer to replace the old fence with a new fence constructed entirely on the resident's property on the condition that he  assume ownership of the new fence and maintain the it in the future.  The Board also discussed the resident's contention that he should be exempt from the Swim and Tennis fee on a second lot he owns in the subdivision. After a lengthy discussion, the Board determined that no valid exemption of the fee exists and the resident will be informed that the amount he owes must be paid in full as a second condition of the new fence being constructed on his lot.  

III.  Recurring Reports.  


a.  S&T Reports.   



(1).  Pool Operations - Jason reported that the pool closed after Labor Day and that the pool supervisor for the 2012 season has taken full-time employment elsewhere and will work on wrapping-up the pool operation on a part time basis.  She will continue to use signed receipts to bill for concession sales and will complete the last billing cycle in her free time.



(2).  Stolen Computer - Jason reported that the laptop used for billing has, in all probability, been stolen.  He was unable to find any of the summer employees who had it and assumes that it was stolen.  No police report was completed and the plausibility of tracing or tracking the computer is problematic and apparently not worth pursuing.  Randy will notify residents and non-resident S & T members whose billing data was stored on the computer of the loss of their data which consists of names, billing addresses, and in some cases, telephone numbers.  The lost data did not contain data that could be used by hackers to cause financial harm to those whose data was stored on the computer.  



(3).  Facility Upgrades -  Fitness Center users continue to complain about the lack of access to the restrooms.  The restroom doors are not configured properly and do not lock as they should.  



(6).  AED Purchase.  One Automatic External Defibrillator will be purchased for the fitness center with the possibility of adding a second machine for the pool prior to the start of the 2013 swimming season.



(8).  Search Committee.  The committee met and decided on a management structure for the site, and then begin to identify candidates for that outcome. 


b.  Insurance Report.  Clay informed the Board that the insurance package had been renewed and that he is satisfied that the coverage limits of the policies are adequate and premiums are fairly priced.  


c.  Covenant Violation Report.  Kay detailed the covenant violations she has addressed since the August meeting and asked the Board to consider increasing the violation fees assessed for the first thru the fourth engagement of offensive activities.  Randy asked Kay to make a formal motion at the next regular meeting and Clay suggested that the Board seek Geoff Westmoreland's advice on whether or not the Board has the authority, under the current By-Laws and Article of Incorporation, to adjust the amounts of the fees.



(1).  Randy will prepare a third engagement letter for the resident of 11 Stonehaven Drive.  This homeowner is operating a landscaping business from his residence and has not responded to two prior written notifications.  Randy recommended that the Board delay initiating legal action to force the resident to pay his fees and re-locate his business until late October after the fourth engagement letter has been sent.



(2).  Common Area Rules.  Randy stated that a Common Area Rules Committee, which was formed to prepare a draft set of rules and standards of conduct for StoneBridge common areas for presentation to the Board for consideration and adoption, held an organizational meeting over lunch and that all three members were present.  Randy will prepare a draft format to be used for publishing the common area rules and the committee will have a final product prior to the next annual meeting of the SCA membership. 


d.  Architectural Review Authority Report.  Art reviewed the status of the building projects presently ongoing in the subdivision .


e.  Grounds Maintenance Report.  Matt reported that the sod on the Stonehaven Drive island has been re-laid and that boulders have been placed on several traffic islands in hopes they will reduce the number of drive-overs.  Also, the landscaping around the new community sign is now complete as are the improvements to the traffic island on the northeast end of Bridgepoint Circle.  


f.  Pond and Irrigation Report.  Randy advised the Directors that the ponds, in general, are in good condition - water levels are up due to several rains in early July and mid-August and the incidence and prevalence of algae and alligator weed are both down due to the high water levels and a persistent spraying program.  Two of the five fountains are inoperable - the Waterbury pond fountain is clogged with algae and awaiting cleaning and the Imperial Circle pond is inoperable and will require the services of an electrician to repair.  


g.  Financial Report.  Matt presented updated financial reports and briefed the Board on the current financial standing of the Association.  Matt stated that the Board's finances are in good order and ongoing operations are within budget forecasts with four months remaining in the SCA fiscal year.    Matt identified a resident that he will send a final notice to for non-payment of the 2012 assessment.  

IV.  Goals and Project Prioritization for 2012 - 13 Board of Directors


a.  The community sign is operational and in use.  Some fine tuning of the letter rails is still required but the sign has already proven to be a useful tool for communicating with residents.


b.  Matt briefed the Directors on the completion of the tennis court resurfacing project.  The work will be completed by October 1st.

V.  Miscellaneous Items


a. Kay briefed the Board on plans for the Neighborhood Watch organizational block party to be held on October 2nd.  The event will be the seminal event which the Board hopes will lead to the formation of a neighborhood watch cadre for StoneBridge. The event will be held at the S & T facility and will be catered by the Golf Club.

VI .  Adjournment.  Due to the lateness of the hour, the remainder of the agenda items were tabled until the October meeting, tentatively scheduled for October 23, and the meeting was adjourned at 5:35 P. M. with thanks to those attending.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Randall S. Hall

President, 2012-13

